
RCW 52.16.080  Bonds may be issued for capital purposes—Excess 
property tax levies.  Fire protection districts additionally are 
authorized to incur general indebtedness for capital purposes and to 
issue general obligation bonds not to exceed an amount, together with 
any outstanding general obligation indebtedness, equal to three-
fourths of one percent of the value of the taxable property within 
such district, as the term "value of the taxable property" is defined 
in RCW 39.36.015, and to provide for the retirement thereof by excess 
property tax levies, when the voters of the district have approved a 
proposition authorizing such indebtedness and levies by an affirmative 
vote of three-fifths of those voting on the proposition at such 
election, at which election the total number of persons voting shall 
constitute not less than forty percent of the voters in the fire 
protection district who voted at the last preceding general state 
election. The maximum term of such bonds may not exceed twenty years. 
Such bonds shall be issued and sold in accordance with chapter 39.46 
RCW. Such elections shall be held as provided in RCW 39.36.050.  [1984 
c 186 § 40; 1973 1st ex.s. c 195 § 50; 1970 ex.s. c 42 § 30; 1953 c 
176 § 4; 1951 2nd ex.s. c 24 § 3.]

Purpose—1984 c 186: See note following RCW 39.46.110.
Severability—Effective dates and termination dates—Construction

—1973 1st ex.s. c 195: See notes following RCW 84.52.043.
Severability—Effective date—1970 ex.s. c 42: See notes following 

RCW 39.36.015.
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